
From: Sam Cahill <Sam.Cahill@ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 17, 2020 1:44 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Trevor Clarke <tclarke@actu.org.au>; alessandra.moussa@vicambounion.org; Julian Arndt 
<Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; Dean Tyler <Dean.Tyler@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au; Paula Thomson 
<Paula.Thomson@afei.org.au>; Jenny Edinger <jedinger@pmlawyers.com.au>; AMOD 
<AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2020/13 - Health Sector Awards - Pandemic Leave 
 
Dear Associate 
  
I confirm that the Orders have now been served on the relevant organisations (see 

attached). 
  
Kind regards 
  
Sam Cahill 
Senior Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
140 Arthur Street North Sydney NSW 2060 
Dir: 02 9458 7398 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0417 020 371  

Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au |  LinkedIn 
 

 
This is an email from Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783). It is confidential to the named 

addressee and may contain copyright and/or legally privileged information. No-one else may read, print, store, copy, forward or act 

in reliance on all or any of it or its attachments. If you receive this email in error, please telephone us on +612 9458 7005 or email 

ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data corruption, delay, interruption, 
unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Liability limited by a Scheme approved under the Professional Standards 

Legislation. Legal practitioners employed by or being directors of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited are members 

of the Scheme. This notice must not be removed. 
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: 17/06/2020 12:08 PM 
To: Sam Cahill <Sam.Cahill@ablawyers.com.au> 
Cc: Trevor Clarke <tclarke@actu.org.au>; alessandra.moussa@vicambounion.org; Julian Arndt 
<Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; Dean Tyler <Dean.Tyler@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au; Paula Thomson 
<Paula.Thomson@afei.org.au>; Jenny Edinger <jedinger@pmlawyers.com.au>; AMOD 
<AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2020/13 - Health Sector Awards - Pandemic Leave 
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Dear Mr Cahill,  
  
I refer to the applications for orders for production of documents made by ABI and NSWBC in this 
matter.  
  
Please see attached orders for production issued by the Vice President for service upon the relevant 
entities.  
  
Kind regards, 
  
Elise Delpiano 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
  
Fair Work Commission  
  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
  
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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